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PRESS RELEASE 

Conserving, enhancing and promoting the Stour Valley

Release date*IMMEDIATE*
Good News for the Environment – Orchard restoration at Boys Hall
People from around Boys Hall, Sevington area – gave up their Saturday to work with the Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership to restore an orchard. We kicked off the day with a workshop from Ashford Borough Council’s tree officer Phil Cook. Everyone was first shown how to identify different types of fruit trees and then basic pruning techniques, before getting down to work pruning the trees.  

Diane Comley, KSCP Partnership Officer, said ‘It was great to see so many local people, of all ages, come out to take care of their environment’. From 8 year-old Lola Setter, Green Party representative -Steve Campkin and retired local lady Jean Reid - everyone worked hard to get the trees back into shape.  Having not been managed for so long the pruning needed to be quite hard – but the trees will benefit and blossom well in years to come.  Many of the trees were adopted by the person who pruned it. Hopefully they will keep an eye on the orchard over the years to come and enjoy the fruits of their labour.

Orchards are great places for people and wildlife – their blossom provide valuable nectar for bees and other insects; which in turn provide food for birds and other animals.   Located in the public green space, just behind Boys Hall, the orchard was so badly overgrown with bramble that this time last year it was practically invisible.  

KSCP has been working with Ashford Borough Council to get the entire area back into good management for people and for wildlife. Restoring the orchard, creating wetland habitat, managing areas of grassland for meadow and reptiles and coppicing woodland for dormice. 
If you would like to find out more about looking after our rivers and streams get in touch with the Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership.  For further details telephone 03000 410900/ email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk. 

Ends

Attachments – 3 Pics
The KSCP is one of eight countryside management partnerships covering Kent, playing a vital role in the conservation of the Kent countryside and coast through engaging with local communities. www.kentcountryside.org.uk
KSCP conserve, enhance and promote the countryside and urban green space of north-east Kent focussed on the Stour Valley.  This is achieved by working closely with local communities and landowners to promote both landscape and nature conservation and developing opportunities for interpretation, education, community development and countryside access. It operates as a working partnership of sponsoring organisations, staff and local people. Kent County Council administer the Partnership. 
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